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The Oil Can is a publication of Cincinnati Division 7, Mid Central Region, NMRA, Inc. 
Opinions expressed herein are the authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinion of  
Division 7, the MCR, the NMRA, it’s officers, or it’s members.  
 

Space permitting, The Oil Can welcomes news items, articles and letters on Model        
Railroading and related topics. Deadline for submissions is generally the fifteenth of the 
month preceding the next meeting. 

 
 
 
3 - Headlights 
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20 - Div. 7 - Program Schedules 
22 - Down The Line 

If you have a photo, or a useful tip, or maybe just a useful 
website that you would like to share, the Oilcan is an 
opportunity to share it with your fellow model railroaders.  
Email it to editor@cincy-div7.org.  

Dave 

 
Are you busy doing projects on your layout during our 
COVID19 staycation? Email your Photos and/or Descrip-
tions to editor@cincy-div7.org.  

Cover: Scene from Larry Goodridge’s HO Layout  

Photo by John Shields 

We will soon have our annual Pot Luck Digital Photo Show and 
Food Fest, but at a different location from past years — at the 
Dunham Recreation Center in Western Hills. 
 
So dig out some of your favorite electronic railroad photos, and 
bring them to share at our December meeting.  

mailto:superintendent@cincy-div7.org
mailto:asstsuperintendent@cincy-div7.org
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mailto:president@midcentral-region-nmra.org
mailto:vp@midcentral-region-nmra.org
mailto:secretary@midcentral-region-nmra.org
mailto:treasurer@midcentral-region-nmra.org
mailto:editor@cincy-div7.org
mailto:editor@cincy-div7.org
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                Headlights 
John Shields 

      Superintendent 

 

John 

We had our November monthly meeting, in-person and on-line, on Sunday November 14th at the 
Erlanger Library in a new room in back that really met our needs for including the A/V set up. The 

clinician for this meeting was Roy Hord, who took us railfanning to the N&W Pocahontas Division 
in southern West Virginia. This used to be the heart of coal country and it was interesting to see 
what is still present and hear about what has changed. Somehow, it is always surprising to see large 

concrete coaling towers still standing in major rail yards. I know it costs too much to tear them 
down, so it makes sense they survive, but it is still jarring to see modern diesels pulling stack trains 
past these structures. If I modeled any period later than my actual late ‘50s target, I would certainly 

consider having one of these survivors on my layout. Walthers has the kits! 
 
The final results on the Fall Train Show were presented and showed that we had attendance compa-

rable to pre-covid shows and that meant we covered our expenses and helped with the on-going 
funding of our activities. Now we look forward to the Flea Market in March. 
 

Our next meeting will be our standard pot luck “slide” show and snack fest. Historically this has 
been at the Westwood United Methodist Church. We will still be in Western Hills, but we have a 
new venue this year, thanks to the efforts of our Assistant Super and program chair Chuck Endreola 
(with assistance from Tony Valerius). We will meet at the Dunham Recreation Center, just off 

Queen City and Sunset. See Chuck’s article and the map in this Oil Can for more details on how to 
get there. For any of us (Mike Brestel) who have railfanned the C&O line from CUT up to Cheviot 
Yard, this location will bring back memories in that area. 

 
I also want to highlight that with the return of in-person meetings, we are once again able to have 
our always honest raffle (I get paid to say that). We had a new member attending their first meeting 

in November and he was a winner in the raffle! My guess is he will be back. On the other hand, I 
failed to win (again). I am asking Bruce to investigate. If you missed the November meeting, you 
will want to make sure you come to the December meeting because Russ has also brought back our 

usual Fall engine raffle. Ticket sales started at the November meeting, but plenty will still be availa-
ble at the December meeting and the drawing will be a highlight of the December meeting.  
 

And while I am on the subject, remember that the video library and the company store are back as 
well. Of course the contest is also back to help motivate us by showing what our fellow members 
have created, or photographed. I am very glad that we are serving our members who cannot attend 

in person; but these in-person meetings continue to provide an extra benefit to those who can come. 
 
I will add one more comment to the above. The layouts that were available for viewing after the 

meeting were both ones that we had not toured before. In fact, Larry Goodridge actually had FIVE 
layouts in his house, including what I think is our first Z Scale layout. Dave should have pictures 
from both venues in this issue. 

 
I hope to see a lot of you in-person (or on Zoom) at the December meeting at Dunham on December 
12th; and remember to bring your pictures and videos (on a flash drive) to share with all of us. 
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Second Section 
 

Chuck Endreola 
Asst. Super 

Chuck 

I must offer apologies to Bo Sis and the members who attended November’s meeting at the 
Kenton County Library in Erlanger. First, to Bo Sis for misspelling his name on the layout map 

handout. Only I could misspell a three-letter word! Second, I apologize for not posting signs 
directing members to the new meeting room.  

I’d like to thank Roy Hord for his presenting his informative clinic on “The Norfolk Southern 

Pocahontas Division”. We paid our first layout visits to the homes of Bo Sis and new NMRA 
member Larry Goodridge. Larry, a veteran O-Gauger, has a permanent “high-rail” layout fea-
turing several industries in his basement. He also has built several portable layouts, a western 

themed O-Gauge, two new ones in HO, plus a new Z scale pike. The latest HO layout was at 
our October show. The theme is WWII in France with many American military scenes and de-
tails. Bo’s large fully scenicked HO layout is based on the PRR in Western Pa. It has open stag-

ing and many nice structures including an imposing steel mill.  Lou Sassi will be photographing 
it for a future article in Model Railroader magazine. 

As I mentioned at November’s meeting, many of our past meeting venues are now unavailable 

to us for assorted reasons. I’ve been on a three-month quest to secure replacements. Next month 
will be the first of six new locations. Our December “Electronic Slide Show and Snack Fest”, 
will be held at the Dunham Recreation Center in Western Hills. A large map has been included 
in this issue of the Oil Can. To help direct you, I WILL have directional signs posted, as long as 

the ground isn’t frozen. Upon entering the Center, take the first road to the right, followed by 
another right at the very next road. The main building will be on your right. Drive past the front 
of that building to a driveway around and behind its left side. It will take you down grade to a 

large parking lot. You will enter directly into the meeting room, through the door facing the lot, 
in the rear wing of the main building. Because of Covid-19 concerns, “open” food trays will not 
be provided. All snacks will be individually packaged. Canned soft drinks and bottled water 

will be available. Please keep the area free of food crumbs so we will not be charged a fee for 
cleanup. 

The A/V team did another stellar job under some time restraints to get set up. Unfortunately, 

Roy’s clinic was interrupted by a Wi-Fi malfunction not caused by the team, but they were able 
to correct very quickly. Well done. 

Coming up: 

December 12th- We’ll meet at new venue in the Dunham Recreation Center, 4356 Dunham 
Lane, Cincinnati, OH 45238. The program is the return of our popular “Potluck Electronic 

Slide Show”. Bring your favorite photos on a flash drive in groups of 10 to 20. The contest sub-
ject for both models and photos are “Box or Refrigeration Car”. Layout visits to Dennis Malloy 
and Jerry Strangarity. 

January 9th- Meeting at the American Legion Hall Post 194, 401 Reading Rd. Mason, OH 
45040. Sam Parfitt and Paul Alphonse will team up to present “Painting Your Loco & Car 
Models”. The Contest is “Caboose or Passenger Car” for both models and photos. Layout visits 

to Ed Swain and Patrick Stanley.  

See you at the December meeting, 
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DECEMBER MEMBERS’ MEETING 
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LAYOUT VISIT to Larry Goodridge’s Multi-Scale Layouts 

Photos by John Burchnall 
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Photos by John Shields 

LAYOUT VISIT to Larry Goodridge’s Multi-Scale Layouts 
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LAYOUT VISIT to Bo Sis’s HO-Scale Layout 

Photos by John Burchnall 
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LAYOUT VISIT to Bo Sis’s HO-Scale Layout 

Photos by John Burchnall 
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Eastern Loggers Layout Moved to Pennsylvania Lumber Museum 

By John Burchnall 

After one and a half years of delays due to the pandemic, the Eastern Loggers 1920’s Era HO/HOn3 Pennsyl-
vania Logging Layout has been safely moved and set-up at the Pennsylvania Lumber Museum.  Jerry Stran-
garity, Mike Tener and I, along with gracious heavy lifting and transport support from the museum staff and 
volunteers, accomplished this feat in early November. 

This is a big milestone and a most appropriate ultimate destination for this one-of-a-kind award-winning lay-
out.  The Museum staff and their “friends” group are finishing the lighting, protective panels and supporting 
exhibits in the wonderful new exhibit room specifically prepared for this.  Once that’s finished, they’ll open 
the exhibit to the public, use it to interpret and demonstrate the many logging-era industries and practices, 
plus occasionally operate it.   

We encourage everyone to visit the museum in North-Central PA, on US Rt. 6, about equidistant between 
Coudersport and Galeton. The address is 5660 US-6 W, Ulysses, PA 16948, and their website is lumber-
museum.org.  The attractive 10-acre campus features a large main exhibit building, steam-powered sawmill, 
early 1900’s lumber camp, 70-ton 3-truck Shay, 15-ton Brookville Loco Works diesel and the only restored 
Barnhart log loader in the world.  They conduct three special events each year with additional exhibits and 
activities, including running their sawmill.  Their signature event is the Bark Peelers’ Festival held each July 
4th weekend, when their Shay and Barnhart are rolled out.   

Why are we donating the layout, and why now?  The short answer is we have achieved our group goals and 
have had 41 years of enjoyment doing so.  Further, the layout turned out to be very unique and of museum 
quality, plus it’s portability made such a move feasible.  Additionally, we all are now pursuing other model-
ing interests.  Best of all, we’re still healthy enough to occasionally travel there to visit and teach them about 
the railroad, and potentially conduct guest operating and/or photo sessions. 

Earlier this year the layout was photographed by Model Railroader Contributing Editor Lou Sassi for a fourth 
feature article.  That article will appear in Model Railroader or Great Model Railroads sometime in the next 
couple years.  Along the way, we made several touch-ups and refinements, including completing some unfin-
ished structure details and wiring, plus many loco and car preparations. 

By John Burchnall, for the Eastern Loggers, November 2021 
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Eastern Loggers Layout Moved to Pennsylvania Lumber Museum 
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Great News! Registrations for the convention and the hotel are now both OPEN. You can register 
for the Convention, and while you’re on the website, make a room reservation. Go now to: https://
www.indyjunction2022.org/ 
If you’ve registered for a lot of conventions, you can probably wing it. If you’re a “manual reader”, the 
Registration Committee has provided some great instructions. We suggest you read through the in-
structions before you get started. The only way to register for Indy Junction 2022 is online and through 
the website. 
If you run into any problems, the Registrar is standing by to help you. He’s a person so he’ll get back 
to you within 24 hours. (Likely sooner if you make contact during daylight hours.) Here’s the contact 
link if you need help registering - registration@indyjunction2022.org 
We shared the Convention fees before - here they are again: 

• $85.00 Early Registration - Opening Registration to December 31, 2021 
• $95.00 Registration - January 1, 2022 to April 27, 2022 
• $110.00 Late Registration - April 28, 2022 to May 21, 2022 
• $25.00 additional Family Member(s) Registration - any date 
• $40.00 Saturday May 21 ONLY, Individual Registration (One-Day includes Train Show) 

And while you’re on the site, get your hotel room reserved. We strongly suggest you use the link on 
the website to reserve your room. Marriott is experiencing some staffing problems for telephone sup-
port. They give you some outstanding help once you connect - but there can be some extended hold 
times to speak with someone on the phone. (We’re not kidding - wait times can run from 10 to 30 
minutes. Everyone in hospitality is experiencing labor shortages.) 

• Marriott East Indianapolis Room Rate:  $132.00 per night plus applicable taxes 
If you’re new to these updates, most of the information we’ve previously shared is now on the Indy 
Junction 2022 website. Take a look around while you’re there. We encourage you to tell your fellow 
model railroaders to sign up on the Homepage for Convention Updates. We’ll continue to keep you up-
dated with the latest Convention Information with an update in the middle of each month. More often 
when there is something important that we think you need to know right away. 
One final registration tip - If you are accessing the Indy Junction 2022 webpage on your mobile device, 
phone or tablet, you’ll need to click the menu icon on the top of the homepage to see all the pages. 
Please share this update with someone who hasn’t yet signed up for updates on the Indy Junction 2022 
website - https://www.indyjunction2022.org/ 

Indy Junction 2022 Marketing Committee – August 13, 2021 

https://www.indyjunction2022.org/
https://www.indyjunction2022.org/
mailto:registration@indyjunction2022.org
https://www.indyjunction2022.org/
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The next ops is the normal 3rd w/e Saturday.   
 
Pizza at 6:30-7:00.   
Please email if attending. 
 
NEW POLICY: 
Since there’s not a lot to do outside our homes related to railroading, those who wish to have a ‘one-on-
one’ or with own friends to operate the layout during the month, please email or call.   
Being retired, I spend the bulk of my time in the basement so visitors are always welcomed. Thanks.  
  
NEW PROJECTS: 
Installed decoders in several more engines.   A selection of 50 engines can now be done. 
 
Mission Statement:  Main theme of my railroad (besides modeling the Great Northern Railway): 
when building the railroad, I wanted to model mainline running with big time steam and 'scale 
like' trains of 25-45 cars on single track mainline with passing sidings.  
 
USUAL STATS: 
Time: 1938. All steam and electrics. The GN railway is a point to point railroad, 400' mainline with two 
400-500 car yards at Seattle, Wash and St Paul, Minn, each having 20+ track turntables and one staging 
yard holding 300 cars.  Minimum radius, 48" with #10 turnouts. Track all hand laid on individual wooden 
ties. 100% scenery.   
Four track 12' ore dock. 
For pictures see: 
http://ogrforum.ogaugerr.com/topic/great-northern-railway?page=1       
Video: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tOb7SgZTLWA 
 
The Operating session is also listed in the NMRA MCR div 7 web site: 
https://cincy-div7.org/events.html 

 

Junk food and beverage will be available :) 
thanks 
sam parfitt 
samparfitt@fuse.net 
8795 goldcrest dr 
West chester, ohio, 45069 
cell: 513-378-9133 

DIVISION 7 - ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Great Northern Railway Operating Session on December 18 at 7 PM (Saturday) 

NOTE:  Contact Sam Parfitt prior to attending, in order to confirm the Operating Session. --- Ed. 

http://ogrforum.ogaugerr.com/topic/great-northern-railway?page=1
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tOb7SgZTLWA
https://cincy-div7.org/events.html
mailto:samparfitt@fuse.net
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DIVISION 7 - ANNOUNCEMENTS 

HOLIDAY JUNCTION RETURNS FOR THE 2021 HOLIDAY SEASON 

Holiday Junction, a beloved Cincinnati holiday tradition, pulls in to the Cincinnati Museum Center at Union Terminal 
on Friday, November 12, 2021.  This year marks 75 years since the Duke Energy Holiday Trains made their first ap-
pearance in the Cincinnati Gas & Electric (CG&E) lobby, much to the delight of generations of Greater Cincinnatians 
through the years.  

The historic O-scale B&O layout’s history in Cincinnati goes back to 1946 when the Baltimore & Ohio Railroad 
shipped it (by rail of course) to town on loan to CG&E to be displayed in their downtown Cincinnati lobby during the 
holiday season. And so began one of our much loved holiday traditions, filling generations of Greater Cincinnatians 
with so many memories through the years.  The layout has around 1,000 ft. of track, 60 locomotives, and 300 railroad 
cars which travel approximately 100,000 scale miles in a normal pre-pandemic season. 

Don’t forget to check out the no-touch interactive storybook filled with photos and the history of the Duke Energy 
Holiday Trains! 

There is more to Holiday Junction than the Duke Energy Holiday Trains. You’ll find multiple operating model rail-
roads and railroad artifacts throughout the exhibit. Watch one of the earliest electric toy trains, the c. 1904 Carlisle & 
Finch train, travel around its track. There’s also the winter-themed garden railway layout created by our friends at the 
Greater Cincinnati Garden Railway Society, Thomas the Train G-scale layout, a 1960s era Lionel Super O layout, and 
the Lionel pre-war layout for (my favorite to operate).  Let’s not forget about the impressive Brickopolis exhibit cre-
ated by the talented folks at OKILug, filled with operating trains and other scenes made with LEGO bricks in a sepa-
rate gallery. 

Again this year, the children’s train ride will not be operating. In its place is a scavenger hunt for themed items hidden 
throughout the garden railway layout.  Another advantage of the children’s train ride not operating is that adults can 
now view the entire garden railway layout which just wasn’t possible with the ride operating around the layout. So 
don’t forget to take advantage of the view! 

Santa will be coming back to the Public Landing beginning on Nov. 26th, where he’ll be looking out his window to 
chat and take photos with guests from a safe distance.  

Holiday Junction runs November 12, 2021 through January 3, 2022 & is open 10:00am-4:00pm Thursday through 
Monday & some special holiday hours.  Admission is free for CMC Members. Non-member admission is $10 each 
for adults & children over 2 or $5 each if added to regular museum admission.  Visit cincymuseum.org/holiday-
junction for more details and special holiday hours. 

Pam Moleski 

LOST BUT FOUND 

The poster shown here was left behind the NMRA 
booth at our Fall Show.  
If you are the owner, please contact Rick Crumrine 
  
  
Rick Crumrine 
1795Woodpine Ln. 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45255 
(C)513-503-0528 

http://cincymuseum.org/holiday-junction
http://cincymuseum.org/holiday-junction
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As a benefit to Division 7 members, the Oil Can will offer to list free Classified Ads to allow members to sell 
railroad-related items.   A few other Divisions offer such a program.  The Board will periodically re-evaluate 
the program.  If you have items to sell, please review the Rules, and send an email to  editor@cincy-div7.org 

CLASSIFIED AD RULES: 
Item(s) must be railroad related. 
Seller must be a Member of Division 7 MCR NMRA. 
Listing description shall be 30 words or less. 
Item(s) can be displayed for a maximum of three (3) months. Oil Can Editor will assign a Listing Number that 

will include the last month of listing. (E.g., “xx-July 2015” would indicate Listing xx will be listed 
through the July 2015 Oil Can). 

Seller must list name, and either Phone Number and/or Email, so the interested Buyer can contact Seller. It 
will not be listed without them. (NOTE:  Seller agrees to allow contact information to be published in 
the Oilcan, which is published on the Internet). 

A single photo may be submitted for each listing. 
Limit of three (3) listings from same Seller at any one time. 
Seller shall email Oil Can Editor if item is sold so it can be removed from page. 
All transactions are between the Buyer and the Seller. 
Oilcan Editor reserves the right to edit listing if needed, and will notify Seller of edit prior to publication. 

DIVISION 7 - CLASSIFIED ADS 

Picture Description Price Name 
Phone, or 

 Email 
Listing No. 

  
Accurail, C&O 55-ton USRA 2-bay open hopper car kits, s/n 
62275, 62396, 63008, 63364. Retail: $7.50 each   

Set 
$40 

Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  196-Aug 21 

  
Atlas EMD S-4 diesel, PRR, non-dynamic, Brunswick green, no. 
8434.  Retail:  $98.95 $50 Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  217-Jan 22 

  
Atlas ALCo C-424 diesel, PRR, non-dynamic, Brunswick green, 
no. 2415.  Retail:  $79.95  

$50 Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  218-Jan 22 

  
Atlas ALCo RS-3 diesel, WM, dynamic, black w/fireball, no 
number. Retail:  $109.95    

$75 Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  219-Jan 22 

  
Stewart, Western Maryland EMD F7A and B, phase I late,  
black w/speed lettering, both powered  
Retail:  $89.00 each 

A/B Set 
$110 

Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  208-Oct 21 

  
Intermountain/Tichy, L&N USRA 2-bay hopper, no.86285, re-
built LOU 3/38, w/Kadee couplers, RTR. Retail:  $32.95 

$20 Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  220-Jan 22 

  

Stewart, Western Maryland AAR 70-ton, 14-panel, 3-bay  
hopper, speed lettering, freight car red, built 3/58, limited edition 
set of 6 numbers.   Retail: $72.00  

Set of 6 
$50 

Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  209-Oct 21 

  
Stewart, L&N, H39, 70-ton, 12-panel, 3-bay hoppers, black, built 
1/70, 3 numbers.  Retail: $9.98 each  

Set of 3 
$24 

Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  202-Aug 21 

  
Red Caboose, BAR 40’ wood reefer, State of Maine potato, no. 
6531, red/white/blue, RTR,  Retail:  $30.00  

$20 Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  221-Jan 22 

  
PRR Adlake –Kero, model 300 railroad lantern, with 3-1/4” flut-
ed red globe, good condition. 

$90 Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  215-Nov 21 

  
Stewart, C&O, H39, 70-ton, 12-panel, 3-bay hoppers, black, built 
3/63, 3 numbers.   Retail: $9.98 each     

Set of 3 
$24 

Jim MacKnight jimmack6@hotmail.com  222-Jan 22 

  
About 100 HO freight cars, Athearn, TM, etc. with Kadees  
and RP-25 wheels. Many with intermountain wheels. 

$5 to $7 
each 

Sam Parfitt samparfitt@fuse.net 175-Apr21 

mailto:editor@cincy-div7.org
mailto:jimmack6@hotmail.com
mailto:samparfitt@fuse.net
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                     Coming Down the Line 
Cincinnati Division 7, MCR, NMRA  

2021-22 Schedule 
NOTE: ALL REGULAR MEETINGS START AT 2 PM 

(Unless otherwise notified) 

  
Date            Location                          Program/Speaker    Layout Visits              Contest Topic 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

   

 

12/12  Dunham Recreation Center       Annual  Potluck              Jerry Strangarity  Models: Box or Refrig. Car 

                      Western Hills           Members’ Electronic Slides   Dennis Malloy  Photos:  Box or Refrig.  Car 

   
 
 

 1/9     American Legion Hall       Sam Parfitt & Paul Alphonse          Ed Swain       Models: Caboose or Pass. Car 

                      Mason OH  Painting Your Loco and Car Models   Patrick Stanley  Photos:  Caboose or Pass. Car 
              
 
 

 2/6     Cincinnati Mariott North  Sam Parfitt & Paul Alphonse          Curt LaRue   Models: Hopper or Gondola Car 

                      West Chester OH     Painting Your Loco and Car Models   Sam Parfitt    Photos:  Hopper or Gondola Car 

         

 

Region / National 
2021 — 2022   

        
               

Modeling Problems? - Ask the Member Aid Committee 
 

Pat Homan   (513) 861-2057 
                   Bruce Knapp     (513) 941-2713  

 

  Div. 7 Hot Line ….(513) 662-RAIL 
  Div. 7 Web Site ….www.cincy-div7.org 
  MCR  Web Site ….www.midcentral-region-nmra.org 
  Mail Address …...  Cincinnati Division 7, MCR 
                                   P.O. Box 62501 
                                   Cincinnati OH  45262-0501 

Around the Division 
2021 

   

  
 
 
5/18 — 5/22  2022 Indy Junction Regional Convention  
                                          Indianapolis IN 
8/7 — 8/13  2022 Gateway 2022 National Convention  
                                          St. Louis MO 

  
 12/16    7:15 pm Lebanon Modelers  -  Lebanon OH 

 Next Meeting 
 

 2 PM Sunday December 12 
 

Dunham Recreation Center 
4356 Dunham Lane 

Cincinnati OH 45238 
 

Directions:   
t 

From I-75                Take Harrison Ave.  
      or                            (Western Hills Viaduct) 
 Spring Grove Ave. 
      or 
  Central Pkwy. 
                              Left on Queen City Ave.  
   Left onto Suncet Ave. 
                              Right on Dunham Way 
                              Right on Dunham Lane 
                              Take Driveway past building on your right 
                                      To Parking Lot 

http://www.cincy-div7.org
http://www.midcentral-region-nmra.org

